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September Theme: “What does it mean to be a people of Vision?” 
 

 
September 2      “Ingathering”                   Rev. Brian J. Kiely  
As we transition from summer services, let’s enjoy getting together again and think a bit about the core elements 
of Unitarian Universalism.  This will be a family service. 
 
September 9           “Unitarian Vision: How Did We Get Here?”                Rev. Brian J. Kiely   
Ours is a living faith that is always changing.  Today let’s look at the journey through our philosophical history 
noting the pendulum swings from humanism to spirituality.  
 
September 16            “UCE Vision Statement”                  Rev. Brian J. Kiely 
Continuing a month long look at vision, this morning we will consider a statement the congregation collectively 
approved a couple of years ago.  It states how we see ourselves and where we hope to go. 
 
September 23      “What Next?”       Rev. Brian J. Kiely 
Let’s have a conversation this morning.  Having looked at where we have come from, let’s look at how we might 
shape the years ahead. 
 

September 30            “One Vision, Many Hearts”                          Chorealis 

Chorealis kicks off their 2018-19 season by looking at ways we might put UCE’s vision into practice. How can we 

best foster one shared vision while honouring the diversity or people and ideas we know makes our world richer? 

 
 
  

https://www.facebook.com/events/305719736903450/
https://www.facebook.com/events/262067197967102/
https://www.facebook.com/events/2179325675474528/
https://www.facebook.com/events/238697913458445/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1699532703508928/
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Ministerial Musings 
 

Getting back on track for the new church year, DRE Will Adair, Administrator Janet 
Polkovsky and I met for our first staff meeting of the year.  It was good and 
productive.  It was a chance to discuss plans and concerns as we look ahead. 
 
Here are a few takeaways: 
 
* We are creating a new Parent’s Council to support our church school program.  The 
idea is to invite all parents to participate in setting direction for the program in 
addition to having them help plan the odd social event and organize classroom 
volunteers.  It is meant to be fun, and not onerous or something else to be crammed 
into busy lives. 
 

Our goal is to work with our new Director of Religious Exploration; Will Adair to make sure the program is well 
supported and is headed in the directions families wish it to go.  There are details of the first meeting elsewhere in 
this newsletter.  I hope you will mark it down and attend. 
 
* As in many congregations, our staff are also members, and they 
sometimes volunteer as well.  That can be tricky, especially on Sunday 
mornings.  It’s hard to resist the temptation to ‘do business’ with them 
when it might be the only time you see them face to face.  But our staff 
are entitled to their time for personal renewal and social 
connections.  Please keep your church administration concerns out of the 
Sanctuary and out of Coffee Hour if possible.  We have answering systems 
and emails and lots of ways to communicate.  Thanks for being 
considerate. 
 
*As for educational programming, look for details in the coming weeks of a course on UU History and Literature I 
will be offering as well as Erica DeNeve’s training course for those interested in becoming supportive chaplains to 
members in need.  
 
Here’s to a good church year! 
 
See you in Church, 
Brian 
 

Religion on Tap 
 
You don’t need to drink beer, just enjoy conversation.  We will be restarting our series of 
monthly come as you are pub gatherings on Tuesday, September 18 at The Metro, 10250 106 
Street at 7 p.m. These are informal gatherings where we socialize (anywhere from 3 to about 
15 people) and have a religiously themed discussion that runs from 5 minutes to an hour 
depending on interest. Brian Kiely leads and all are welcome.  We are open to suggestions of 
other quieter venues (so we can hear the conversation) if you know of a good one.  Everyone 
(over 18) is welcome. Please go to the Facebook event page to be kept updated: 
https://www.facebook.com/events/1624857477626108/ 

  

https://www.facebook.com/events/1624857477626108/
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A Very Generous Gift 
 

Jane Parkinson had put a bequest for our church in her will, but recently she 
decided on a more fun way to thank us – send a generous cheque right now. 
It’s the biggest single donation the Unitarian Church of Edmonton has had in 
many years.  
Jane was a UCE member from the late 1970s until 2004, when her career as a 
law librarian caused her to move to Calgary. She’s still in Calgary, now 
retired.  
“The church was very helpful to me through some very difficult times in my 
life,” Jane says, explaining why she has been so generous to UCE.  
Our church was also a very special place for her son Ted Cunningham, who 
died of a sudden heart attack in 2010 at age 34. As a youth he was active in 
the UCE youth group, especially loving the sleepovers in the sanctuary. He 
took part in OWL training as well.  
Jane remembers young Ted calling her from school one day, saying he was 
trying to write an essay about Unitarianism and was struggling to define it. 
His mom gave him her short definition: Freedom, reason and tolerance.  
Health problems make it unlikely Jane will be able to visit our congregation 
again. We will hold you in our hearts, Jane.  

Interviewed by Susan Ruttan  

 
Renewal Journey 

 
Late last year our church received a bequest of $1,000 from the late 
Joanne Graham. In her will, she asked that the money be spent on our 
labyrinth program and on our music program. We are now going to honour 
the first part of her bequest.  
Please join us for Renewal Journey, an afternoon of reflection and 
centering, on Saturday, Oct. 13 between 1 pm and 4 pm at the church. This 
will be a drop-in event open to all at no charge.  
Our Renewal Journey will invite people to walk our wonderful indoor 
labyrinth, and also to express themselves through art and writing at tables 
provided. There will be quiet music, including some live music. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/216914619179894/ 

 
 

Invitation to UCE Friends 
 
If you are receiving our monthly Newsletter and are not yet a member of the church, but would like to be, please 
contact our Church Administrator, Janet Polkovsky by phone: (780) 454-8073, email at chadmin@uce.ca or on our 
website to start the process of becoming a fully-fledged member of our very vibrant community.  We look forward 
to welcoming you. 
     

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/216914619179894/
mailto:chadmin@uce.ca
http://www.uce.ca/wordpress/church-busness/fellowship-information/
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Religious Exploration 
  
 Hello my name is William and I am the new Director of Religious Exploration starting this year. 
I have been a member if this church for a number of years and have been an active participant 
in many of the groups over the years including a couple of years in the RE program. We have a 
very exciting year coming up fill with some great topics and fun activities. One of the most 
exciting parts is that the Congregation has approved budgeting for each of the classes to have 
a dedicated teacher/advisor. Currently we have Maria Jenkins returning to advise the Youth 
and Jesslyn Bell to be with the Pathfinders group. We are in need of someone for the for the Chalice Children’s 
group which is made up of kindergarten to grade three children. If you would be interested in this position or 
know of someone let us know. 
  
Change to Classes:  
We will change from dividing the classes up by age to by school grade. 
 Sparks                          Nursery 
Flames                          Pre-school 
Chalice Children          K to 3 
Pathfinders                   4 to 6 
Youth Group                7 and up 
 Any questions or concerns please contact us by calling the main church line (780-454-8073) and leaving a 
message, or by e-mail at ucekids@uce.ca 
  
Our Goals for the Year 

  
We plan on having a great year!  Brian and I have been working together to create some 

great programming that will relate to the services and with our new “Taking it Home” 
sheets that will be available as a handout and on the website you will be able to share 

more with what they are learning about. For the Youth we are hoping to start a monthly 
gathering. This maybe something simple like a movie and popcorn night at the church or 

maybe something more adventurous like visiting the Museum in November when the 
monthly theme is Memory or a Buddhist Temple in January when that is our theme. 

  
Looking forward to our new church year, Will Adair, Director of Religious Exploration 

 

TEACHER NEEDED 
RE Teacher needed for our Chalice Children group. This group 
is for Grades K to 3. RE teacher (paid position) to lead the 
Sunday Chalice Class. Curriculum is provided. All supplies for the 
class will be prepared and supplied by DRE prior to each 
Sunday's class. Teaching is a wonderful way to increase your 
own knowledge of and connection to Unitarian Universalism 

and is one of the greatest gifts you can give to the congregation and our children. Come make a difference! 
Please contact: William Adair, Director of Religious Exploration ( ucekids@uce.ca, 780-454-8073) 

  

mailto:ucekids@uce.ca
mailto:ucekids@uce.ca
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Sharing Our Abundance 
 
UCE donates half of the loose cash collected each Sunday to a different 
charity. For the month of September UCE is donating to Camp fYrefly, a 
summer camp and leadership retreat designed for lesbian, gay, bisexual, 
trans, two-spirit, intersex, queer, and questioning youth, (LGBTQ2S+) and 

planned in part by a committee of the same youth it seeks to serve.  

 
We'll be back! 

 
After ten years and 40 completed profiles, the history project committee is bidding 
adieu for the time being. 
The purpose of the committee, established in 2008, was to honour our UCE leaders 
and pioneers and to capture some history which would otherwise be lost. Twelve of 
those we highlighted are now deceased. 
Please check our web site and read these rich stories about our UCE members. You 
will see how the values and principles of Unitarianism translated into meaningful day 
to day lives that helped build communities, big and small. 
Thank you to Susan Ruttan, Christine Mowat, Audrey Brooks, Lillias Cowper, Jennifer Stewart and Alex Polkovsky 
for your amazing help in interviewing, writing, editing, designing, posting, donating and more. Thank you to the 40 
interviewees who willingly shared their lives, ideas and thoughts with our community. 
The History project has been a wonderful experience for those of us involved. We will be back if there is enough 
interest to refresh this initiative.  
Thank you for letting me be a part of this project to celebrate those who have led the way for us. 

Louise Charach, Chair of History Project Committee 

 
Tenth Annual Genocide Memorial 

 
The Tenth Annual Genocide Memorial was held on Sunday, July 15, at our 
church.  The Memorial provides members of all ethnic groups and faiths an 
opportunity to reflect on planned violence aimed at the mass extinction of 
helpless men, women, and children as a function of war, ethnic cleansing, 
slavery, colonial appropriation of people and their lands, greed, gender bias, 
neglect, or political oppression.  The program included poems, reflections, 
prayers, readings, and superb music provided by Gordon Ritchie, Erin 
Vandermolen-Pater, and the Soul Singers.  In keeping with tradition, stones 

were placed in memory and witness.  The ceremony, in turns solemn and upbeat, was followed by a 
delightful potluck and conversations in Keeler Hall.   
Bill Lee has made the service available online at https://youtu.be/aGBlgpqI2WI 
This event, held for the first time in our church, was organized by Audrey Brooks and supported by 
Kimberly Lang, members of the Social Justice Working Group, and many others.  Over 100 people 
attended, including dozens who have never been to our church before.  Holding the annual Genocide 
Memorial at the church highlights the role of our church in our larger community.  It also represents a 
public and meaningful action in support of two key principles: the inherent worth and dignity of every 
person; and justice, equity, and compassion in human relations.  

Submitted by Jeff Bisanz, Co-Chair of the Social Justice Working Group 

https://youtu.be/aGBlgpqI2WI
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The Salvos Prelorentzos Peace Awards 
 

 September 27, 2018 7pm at Edmonton City Hall  
The Salvos Prelorentzos Peace Awards honour Edmontonians 
committed to peace and non-violence who have not yet been 
previously honoured for their work. 
  
This year's award goes to Rev. Audrey Brooks, founder of the Genocide 
Memorial Garden which just celebrated its 10th anniversary. She is 
also an active member of Edmonton's Raging Grannies, who will be 
performing for us this evening. Our keynote speaker will be Rev. Brian 
Kiely of the Unitarian Church of Edmonton. (Photo Credit: Paula E. 
Kirman) 
 
 

End Poverty YEG (Edmonton) tweeted on August 22, 2018: “It is such a pleasure to 
introduce our new Co-Chairs, Cheryl Whiskeyjack and Michael Phair, who are leading 
our work by example. Tremendous thanks to Jane Alexander and Jeff Bisanz for their 
years-long support, and to all of our partners. Here’s to the next phase of the work!” 
So happy to see the work that Jeff Bisanz (Chair of the UCE Social Justice committee) 
is doing in our community.  Jeff received the UCE Charles Potter Award this April for 
his huge contributions to social causes outside the church. 
You can follow the Unitarian Church of Edmonton and associated news on Twitter at 
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE 

 

Heart to Heart  
 

 On Saturday, August 25, a memorial service for Everett Hewitt was held at our church, with many friends and 
relatives from Canada and the United States in attendance. Everett was a very interesting person; it was a special 
experience to hear the many stories about his life, his sense of humour and many adventures. 

 During the summer, many pastoral visits were made.  If you are interested in participating in bringing greetings 
and cheer to members who are not able to come to church, let Brian or Audrey know. 

 “Our mission is love, our race is humanity, our faith is in each other.”  Rev.  Audrey Brooks 
 UCE friend Ruth Ruhnke is asking us to keep her in our thoughts while she works out immigration issues to 

allow her to return to Canada be reunited with her son and fiancé in Edmonton.  
 
UCE is happy to be a drop off location for the Homeless 
Connect event on October 14, 2018 at the Shaw 
conference centre.   

New and gently used Clothing can be dropped off Monday – Friday 9:30am-1pm Sunday 10:00am-Noon.  
The mission of Homeless Connect Edmonton is to provide services that will create paths out of homelessness, 
build lasting partnerships, raise public awareness of homelessness in the community and provide a vehicle for 
community involvement in addressing the issue of homelessness. http://www.homelessconnectyeg.com/about/ 
 
All year round you can donate to the Bissell Centre: All items donated to our church green box in the foyer go to 
the Bissell Centre Thrift Shoppe on 88st &118 Ave.  Also accepted is all bedding and linen (with the exception of 
cushions and pillows), small household items, CD’s and videos but no books or tapes. 
For further information contact Barbara Forbes 780 439 4553 or Rosemary Falconer 780 472 9287. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/41659071349/admins/
https://www.facebook.com/events/200700083933909/
https://twitter.com/EndPovertyYEG
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
http://www.homelessconnectyeg.com/about/
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Working Hard in the Summer! 

 
Taking a summer break from church is very much a 
part of the Unitarian Universalist tradition in Canada. 
However if you’re a Grounds and Building volunteer, 
the summer is an ideal time to work on much needed 
repairs outdoors.  Thank you to our hard working 
volunteers:  Gaylord Madill, David Hagel, Art Breier 
and Alan Boyle (missing from these photos is Mike 
Keast).  

Thank you to Sylvia Krogh for submitting these 
photographs.
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CONGREGATIONAL COMPANIONS 

 
Unitarians reject dogma and rituals that are restrictive and limiting.  But 

some of the more traditional religious practices have their use. Take prayer, 

as an example.  What if we could take the idea of prayer and remove all of 

the “problem stuff”? No beseeching or bargaining, no begging for grace or 

apologizing for sin. What might we be left with? Is there any part worth 

trying to save? Could the practice have meaning for us, especially those 

suffering emotional and spiritual pain?  I believe it can. And that the effort 

will be rewarding and enriching for those who choose to participate. 

 

We don’t really have a role for a kind of ‘chaplain’ who could help with that in our church.  Which makes sense, 

given that many of our congregants reject the traditional ideas of God and the practices that go along with those 

ideas. But I wondered, how could we modify this practice and the role to make it meaningful and relevant to our 

congregants today? 

 

Our starting point on this journey is a name change. Both terms, prayer and chaplain, carry baggage. We need 

better terms that suit us. We have come up with Congregational Companions. 

A Congregational Companion will serve as a support person for their fellow congregants. To actively, deeply listen 

to them, hold space for them, be empathetic to their issues and concerns. They will not be therapists. They will 

not be ministers. They will be companions, sharing their fellow congregants’ journey...  

If you are interested in participating in this program there will be training this fall starting in October. Feedback as 

to a preference for a weekend intensive vs a recurring evening class would be appreciated. Please speak with Erica 

De Neve (edeneve@shaw.ca) or Brian for more details. 

By Erica Deneve 

 

CUC Press Release 

The Canadian Unitarian Council released a press statement August 29, 

2018 offering a comprehensive sex ed program in response to Ontario's 

decision to repeal the 2015 Health and Sex Education curriculum. 

 “The Canadian Unitarian Council (CUC) advocates for fact-based sexuality 

education, which is provided in many Unitarian congregations through its 

progressive Our Whole Lives (OWL) program. 

The CUC believes that the Ontario government’s decision to repeal the 

comprehensive 2015 Health and Sex Education curriculum and reinstate the 

curriculum from 1998 will leave children at risk and adversely impact schools’ 

ability to create cultures of inclusion, safety and consent. Neither does it 

prepare students of all genders and sexual orientations to develop healthy, 

consensual relationships. …..”  https://cuc.ca/press/ 

  

https://cuc.ca/press/
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2018 Fall Gathering: Winnipeg 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help us help communicate to the outside world what a 
great community we have plus stay tuned to all the latest! 
Please join us on Facebook  and our new Twitter Account. 
Please also look for links throughout this newsletter. 

Social Media cannot be successful alone. 
Every comment, like, share, invite helps us. 
Please share with your friends and family and on your 
pages. 
Find sermons on  the UCE YouTube website. Need help?: 
Contact Bill Lee billlee@ualberta.net or 780-435-7477 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmpm5DXHKM7pRnnzcC75txQ?view_as=subscriber
https://www.facebook.com/groups/41659071349/
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
https://www.facebook.com/UnitarianChurch/
https://twitter.com/UnitarianUCE
mailto:billlee@ualberta.net
https://cuc.ca/events/western-region-fall-gathering-2018/1540573200/1540731600/
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UCE Walking Group Schedule 
 
Walkers carpool from church, leaving at 10:00 am, or meet at the walk site at 10:20 am.  There are often changes 
to the schedule so if you are not on the email list please call Sheila, 780-454-7581 the day before to confirm the 
walk. 
 

September 7th  Sunshine Bay Yacht Club (please let Sylvia know if you plan to go – skrogh@shaw.ca) 

September 14th  Funicular/Louise McKinney Park (maybe a splurge lunch on the Mac Patio?) 

September 21 Mundare (carpool from church) 

September 28th  Clifford E. Lee Bird Sanctuary 

 

Sound Tech Schedule 
September 2nd Bill Lee 

September 9th  Marg Booker 

September 16th  Bill Lee 

September 23rd  Marg Booker 

September 30th  Bill Lee 

 
 

Volunteer Without Meetings for the Food Bank 
 
There are non-lifting and lifting jobs available. You can 
come for one week or 52 weeks!  
An easy job, but a very important one!  Help UCE 
distribute food from the Food Bank. Wednesdays from 
5:30-7:30 pm. We need people to cross names off of 
lists – something for most everybody. Please sign up in 
the UCE lobby.  
 

 
 

Dragging Youth at UCE 
 
Saturday September 15 is a Western Theme – Cowboys and 
Cowpokes  
All Ages welcome to attend and even perform if you choose to wanna 
hit the stage! 

Show starts at 6pm. $5 cover charge at door. Cash bar and snack table. 
Silent Auction throughout the night. All proceeds go to Youth Charities.   

mailto:skrogh@shaw.ca
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Westwood Unitarian Happenings 
Breath & Voice with David Wilson 

Westwood is pleased to host a series of voice workshops with David Wilson. 
Build confidence! 
Improve technique! 
Have fun! 
Designed to assist people in singing to the best of their ability. David combines 
physical and vocal warm-ups with free breathing and internal awareness 
exercises. Attend one workshop or several for even greater benefit. 
 

Location: Westwood Unitarian Congregation 11135 65 Ave, Edmonton 
Time: 9 am to noon 
Dates: June 23 (registration open), August 25, September 15 & 29, October 27   (on-line registration now open) 
Cost: $50 
On-line registration for the other dates. Registration is limited to 20 participants 
 

 
Westwood Unitarian FreeThinkers’ Book Club 

The FreeThinker Book club meets in the basement of the Westwood Unitarian Church at 7:00 PM on the last 
Wednesday of the month from Oct-March.  The format varies but typically begins with a round table check-in and 
first reactions to the book. This is followed by a free ranging discussion, triggered by questions from other members. 
All are welcome – atheists, humanists, agnostics, and theists and of course free thinkers!! 

 
Oct. 24 Strange Gods: A Secular History of Conversion by Susan Jacoby 
 In a ground-breaking historical work that addresses religious conversion in the West from 
an uncompromisingly secular perspective, Susan Jacoby challenges the conventional 
narrative of conversion as a purely spiritual journey. From the transformation on the road 
to Damascus of the Jew Saul into the Christian evangelist Paul to a twenty-first-century 
“religious marketplace” in which half of Americans have changed faiths at least once, 
nothing has been more important in the struggle for reason than the right to believe in the 
God of one’s choice or to reject belief in God altogether. 
8 copies at EPL 

http://www.westwoodunitarian.ca/breath-voice-with-david-wilson/
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/westwood-presents-breath-and-voice-workshop-series-with-david-wilson-tickets-47128984060
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/westwood-presents-breath-and-voice-workshop-series-with-david-wilson-tickets-47128984060
https://www.amazon.ca/Strange-Gods-Secular-History-Conversion-ebook/dp/B00XSSYRBO/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1528814528&sr=8-1&keywords=Strange+Gods%3A+A+Secular+History+of+Conversion+by+Susan+Jacoby
http://www.westwoodunitarian.ca/breath-voice-with-david-wilson/
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Please be on the lookout on Sundays, before and after services, for an opportunity to buy Child Haven Dinner 
tickets from the UCE members and friends who donate their time to make this dinner a success every year. 
Inspired by the ideals and philosophy of Mahatma Gandhi, Child Haven International is a registered not for profit 
charity founded in 1985 by Unitarian Minister Reverend Fred Cappuccino and his wife, Bonnie.  
Child Haven International assists children and women in developing countries, who are in need of food, education, 
health care, shelter and clothing, emotional and moral support. Child Haven has five homes in India, one in Nepal, 
one in Tibet in China and one in Bangladesh. Further information is available at www.childhaven.ca 
Event details at: https://www.facebook.com/events/1796697610366309/ 
 
 
 
Karen Stevenson, is offering three workshops in the fall of 
2018 at her new location in Bonnie Doon (#10, 8925 – 82 
Avenue).  From The Heart is an introduction to exploring art 
as a healing practice.  Meeting Your Muse series will run again 
and is a great way to explore life themes using various tools. 
Do you have a story to explore?  In November the Life 
Moments: Creative Aging and Art Journaling workshop gives 
you time and techniques to visualize your life journey.  
 
Past workshop participants and UCE members receive a 10% discount on a session of your choice. 
Karen continues to offer private art therapy counselling sessions. For more details go 
to www.sustainingwonder.ca or contact Karen at karen@sustainingwonder.ca or 587-338-9661. 
   

http://www.childhaven.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/events/1796697610366309/
http://www.sustainingwonder.ca/
mailto:karen@sustainingwonder.ca
http://www.childhaven.ca/fundraiser_edmonton.html
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Around Our Church (Updated) 
If you see a non-emergency problem, i.e. something that is broken or a spill not cleaned up, please follow these 
guidelines (if you are able): 

1. Photograph the issue and email it to the Office Administrator: chadmin@uce.ca including the date and 
time you first noticed or call the Office and leave a message if I’m not able to answer.  

2. If it’s a hazard for falling or other injury, please do your best to clean it safely (there are cleaning 
supplies under the sinks and coffee nook cupboards and in the unlocked Caretaker’s Room (in the 
back hallway). 

3. If it’s something that will stain (i.e. marker scribbles on table), your early attempt to clean it may 
prevent it from being more difficult to remove later. 

4. If it’s broken, please ensure that it will not get damaged further or cause injury to anyone and notify 
the Administrator. Thank you for your vigilance!  

5. Lastly, if you would like to make or suggest a change to the building or floor plan, please check first 
with the Administrator or our Property Maintenance Committee (see contact list on last page).  

● UCE is a scent-free zone. We have members, some of them small children, with severe allergies. So avoid 
wearing any scents when you come to gatherings at the church – colognes, hair spray, etc. Also please remember 
when cleaning church property (tablecloths, counter tops, dishes, etc.) to use scent-free products.   
● Brunch: Going for brunch after church is a UCE tradition. Want to join? Contact Marge Roche or Jennifer 
Hinchcliffe at church. 
● Recycling: We don’t have recycling pickup at the church, so we need help with taking blue bags home for home 
collection or to the Recycle Centre. The bags are in the kitchen and/or social hall 
● Walls: Please do not use scotch tape on a painted wall. If you need a sign printed and posted in the church 
please contact the office, chadmin@uce.ca . 
● Pop Cans: We raise money from returnable bottles, tetra packs etc. donated by members. Drop your 
contribution in the second storage room (the single door) in Keeler Hall. 
● Food: If you use our kitchen, clean it up afterward and don’t leave any food behind.  Public Health Regulations 
prohibit the storing of perishable food for more than one day 
● Security: If your committee or groups are meeting after Church hours, please make sure all the exit doors are 
locked before setting the alarm and leaving. The exits that need to be checked are Keeler Hall and the side door 
(on the same as the main doors, by the picnic table).  

 
A Request from the Church Office 

 
Please be mindful of the following when you come into the church office with requests:   
I am very happy to see you and to help you. However I ask that you please consider that I am often in the middle 
of something when you come in. This could include working with numbers, editing or doing other tasks that 
require my focused attention. When you come into the office, please check in with first and let me know that you 
have a request. Then give me a few minutes to complete what I am doing or to reorient my attention to you. 
Something simple like "Hi Janet, I need some help with something, do you have a minute?" would be great. I don’t 
need long to give you my attention but I do need a few minutes to transition my focus to you in a clear and 
present manner.  
Thank you to Sylvia Krogh for spotting this in the Victoria Unitarian Church Newsletter and thinking of me!  

 

Changes to Office Hours 

 
Starting September 2018, I would like to close the Church Office on Mondays and have nonpublic office hours 
where I can focus on intensive administrative tasks. From Tuesdays to Fridays I will be available through email, 
phone or in person to assist members, friends and the general public. Thank you for your understanding.  
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The Unitarian Church of Edmonton is a liberal, multi-generational, religious community.  We celebrate a 
rich mosaic of free-thinking, spiritually-questing individuals joined in common support and action.  We 
welcome diversity including diversity of beliefs from divine believers to humanists, from pagans to 
atheists and agnostics.  We believe in the compassion of the human heart, the warmth of community, 
the pursuit of justice and the search of meaning in our lives. 
 
We gather with gratitude on traditional Cree lands that are now a part of Treaty Six and shared by many 
nations.   A treaty is an inheritance, a responsibility and a relationship.  May we be good neighbours to 
one another, good stewards to our planet and good ancestors to our children. 
 
 

THE EDMONTON UNITARIAN PUBLISHED MONTHLY BY THE 
UNITARIAN CHURCH OF EDMONTON Vol 59 No. 8 

 
10804 119 Street, Edmonton, AB T5H 3P2 
PHONE 780-454-8073 FAX 780-452-1641 

Office Hours: Tuesdays to Fridays, 9:30 am to 1:30 pm 
 

E-MAIL chadmin@uce.ca  WEB PAGE www.uce.ca 
 

Newsletter Submission Deadline is the 20th of every month. Please send your article to chadmin@uce.ca 

 
People Finder 
Minister: Reverend Brian J. Kiely brikie@aol.com 780-455-9797 
President: Karen Mills karenmills@me.com 780-432-0826 
Religious Exploration Leader: Will Adair ucekids@uce.ca  780-454-8073 
Church Office: Janet Polkovsky chadmin@uce.ca 780-454-8073 
Head Teller: Edwina Madill 780-462-2089 
Canvas: Andrew Mills andrew@misc.ca  780-432-0826 
Communications: Karen Bilida Unitarian.edmonton@yahoo.ca 780-965-8070 
Chaplain Services: Reverend Audrey Brooks audbrook@telusplanet.net 780-489-8842   
Property Management: Mike Keast 780-497-1303 
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